Bradworthy CP School
Friday 12th March 2010

Dear Parents,

I’d like to take this opportunity to welcome Helen Carey to our teaching staff.
She’s been teaching Class 2 each morning since we came back after the half term break and things are already going really well. Helen has a really positive attitude and everyone in Class 2 seems very happy. It is already easy to tell that the working environment in the Class is going to be really beneficial to the children and their development in the future.

I know that Helen is really excited about working with the children and I also know that all of our staff are really looking forward to working with her in the future.

This isn’t a welcome because Caroline Stevens has already worked in school in several different roles for several years but I would like to say that I am delighted that she is now providing support in Class 2.

Caroline brings a hard working, caring and enthusiastic nature to her work and I know that the children love being in her company.

There have been loads of changes recently, but in so far as the appointments of Helen and Caroline are concerned I have to say that I’m already delighted at how things are turning out.

Fizz and Quiz

I think that the Fizz and Quiz was a really enjoyable night and I’d like to thank everyone who helped run the event or who gave up their time to come along and support the school.

In addition to being a great social occasion which involved both adults and children it also proved to be a good fund raiser, raising over £250 which I think is excellent.

I’m sure everyone who was involved is already looking forward to the upcoming events and I hope you’ll be able to come along and help us plan them at our next meeting in School at 3.00pm on Tuesday 16th March. 
The main order of business will be events for the children on the last day of term and any ideas you may have would be very welcome.
Federation update

Our management partnership with West and East Putford seems to be going well at this early stage.
As you know Mike Furber is now teaching at Putford each morning and he seems to be settling in very well. We have also managed to provide a range of opportunities for our children to mix and I think that they are getting a lot from this.

Our staff are also getting the opportunity to mix and work together and I’m sure that this will have a really positive effect as we go in to the future.

The governors of Bradworthy and Putford will be meeting on 23rd March to consider how things are going and to make plans for the future and we’ll obviously keep you informed.

If anyone has any comments or observations ahead of this meeting I would be delighted to here from you so please get in touch.  
Sports news / Climbing

We’ve been very busy with sport since I last wrote before the half term break.
Our netball team played their last league fixture last week and they finally hit the form they’ve been threatening for a while with a 10 – 1 victory over Highampton School. This is too late to make a difference in the league but it does bode very well for events like the Merton Rally which is coming up just after Easter.

Our football teams have recorded the following results in the last couple of weeks and hopefully the success of the B-Team will put a bit of pressure on the A-Team players, in a nice way that is !!!

Bradworthy A 
1 – 1 
Halwill


Bradworthy B 
3 – 2 
Halwill B


Shebbear         
2 – 3
Bradworthy B

The girls in Years 3 and 4 had a great time last week at the football festival which was held over at Bude College. The girl’s were split into teams containing children from other schools and I would like to say well done to everyone for the way they mixed with other children and for their positive attitudes.
Well done to Victoria Lorton who came back with a medal.

In the next couple of weeks we will be taking part in a football rally in Bideford, Years 3 and 4 will be cross country running again, Years 3 and 4 will be taking part in a multi-sports rally at Holsworthy, as will Year 6 children on a separate day, and this Saturday some of our girls will be taking part in a gymnastics competition at Kingsley School in Bideford.

Climbing is turning out to be a bit of a victim of its own success and despite the fact that regular clubs are now running for children in Year’s 5 and 6 (five clubs in total !) constraints of time and a lack of availability of the hall have meant that most younger children haven’t even had a go yet.

I know that this is unsatisfactory and disappointing for them and I just wanted to write and reassure you that they haven’t been forgotten. I will do my best to give everyone who wants a go a chance to take part over the next couple of weeks. 
Sports Relief

The school has a long established reputation for its commitment to sport so I’m sure that it will come as no surprise to find out that we will be supporting this year’s Sport Relief Campaign on Friday 26th March.

I know this is a week late but Year 5 and 6 have a science trip on the previous Friday.

We will be holding a non-uniform day and if the children would like to wear their own clothes they will need to bring in a contribution of £1.

We will also be holding a “Mad Mile” and we will be asking the children for a further £1 to take part in this. The idea is for the children to come up with some sort of an activity which will allow them or something else to travel a mile.

I’m sure that the children will have far better and more creative ideas than me but to give an idea this could be running a mile (5 laps of the field) in fancy dress, with a partner in a three legged style or as a team taking turns to push each other in a wheel-barrow.

This could also involve something like kicking a football back and forward until its travelled a mile or something like this.
I would imagine that we will do these activities during a very long break during the morning (probably 10.15 – 11.15am or something like this) and if you would like to come and watch, or even do your own mile, you are very welcome to join us.

We will also be holding a cake sale and whilst this isn’t especially healthy I’m sure it will be popular and in addition to this the children will earn the treat by taking part in their mile.

Year 3 / 4 Play
Rehearsals for the Year 3 / 4 Play are coming on really well and I know that the children are really excited about the production.

This is the first time that we have performed a play at Easter and I think it will be fantastic to see what the younger children are able to achieve in their own right and without the support that they have received from older children in the past in the Christmas Plays.

The performances will be on the afternoon of Tuesday 30th March and the evening of Wednesday 31st March.

Tickets will be made available the week before the performances and I’m sure that they will be “sold out.” 
Adult Art Evening

Due to popular request our art teacher Bryan Sentance will be running a taster session on the evening of Monday 15th March between 7.00pm and 9.00pm.
“This is an opportunity to get in touch with your unconscious and allow your imagination a chance to be expressed through art while having some fun. An ability to draw is not essential and all equipment will be supplied but you are welcome to bring any favourite equipment or things you would like to try out.”

The session will cost a very reasonable £5 and if they prove popular I’m sure that they will be offered on a more regular basis.
Tae kwon do

There will be a taster session for children in Year 4 on the afternoon of Wednesday 24th March and I hope that all of the children will want to have a go.

The session will take place during school hours.

We will be running an after school club during the Summer Term for children in Years 4, 5 and 6.

The course will be completely free but as there is an expense to the school there will be an expectation that the children who decide to take part sign up for the half term and make a commitment to try and come every week.
You’ll get more information just before the Easter break.

Term Dates
Saturday 13th March

Gymnastics Competition
Monday 14th March

Parent’s Art Group

Tuesday 16th March

Brass Tuition (not the usual date)

Wednesday 17th March

Torridge Football Festival

Thursday 18th March

Year 6 Multi-Sports Festival at Holsworthy College

Friday 19th March

Year 5 / 6 Science Visit to IGER





Year 3 / 4 Cross Country Running

Monday 22nd March

Art Trip

Wednesday 24th March

Year 4 Tae kwon do session

Thursday 25th March

Year 3 Multi Sports-Festival at Holsworthy College
Friday 26th March

Sports Relief

Year 6 Art Visit from Burton Art Gallery

Tuesday 30th March

Sports Visit from Holsworthy College Sports Leaders





Year 3 / 4 Play (afternoon)

Wednesday 31st March

Year 3 / 4 Play (evening)

Thursday 1st April

Theatre Visit, The Railway Children

Last Day of Spring Term

Thursday 1st April
First Day of Summer Term
Monday 19th April 

Year 6 SAT Week

Monday 10th to Friday 14th May
Summer Half Term Break

Monday 31st May to Friday 4th June
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson

(Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
